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Champions 
While all the Taranaki Rugby Finals were held in Inglewood, there was only one team Inglewood was 
resting its hopes on to bring home a trophy, The Senior Thirds (Division Two). In a hard fought, tight 
game that could of gone either way Inglewood gained the victory over Coastal 20-17. 
Congratulations!! 
The other results from the day were: Premier NPOB 29 - 9 Coastal. Division One Southern 19 - 14 
Coastal. Colts Spotswood United 39 - 20 NPOB. Division Three Stratford Eltham 24 - 10 Toko. Int 

Restricted Pool A Spotswood United 45 - 17 Southern Blue. Int Restricted Pool B Tukapa 41 - 29 Stratford Red. 
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Editors Comments 

Sleep is a powerful thing. They say that 
while you sleep your body heals itself 
physically and mentally. 
I’m sure that most of you know first-
hand that lack of sleep affects mood,  
patience, emotions, concentration and 
memory. 
So when we are parents we make sure 
that children get enough sleep or try 
to for their benefit and ours 
(remembering how it affects moods). 
But for some strange reason we don’t 
seem to be able to do the same for 
ourselves as adults. It seems we 
regularly cause ourselves problems 
with sleep deprivation whether it is 
self inflicted or is beyond our control. 
So try to get a good nights sleep, turn 
off that TV, put down the device, close 
those eyes you may be a better person 
tomorrow for it.  
 

Phillippa Peters - Editor 
 

Lions Fertiliser Deadline 27 July 
Seed Savers Network Point 

RSA Subs $20 / Badges $10.00 
McGillie/Pumpkin Books: $15.00 
Printing/Photocopying/Booklets 

(Stapling/Colour): Up to A3 
Local Artists Gift Cards: $5.00 

Fun Ho! Toys/Souvenirs 
AA Guides/Brochures/Cards 

Available at: 
Inglewood Information Centre 

Fun Ho! Toys/Moa Mail 
7567030 (25 Rata Street) 

After a few days away Mrs Arjay has returned 
from looking after the grandchildren in the 
school holidays. It had left me fending for 
myself and looking after the pets and livestock 
at home. Now they have all come here for a 
few days so I can go back to be looked after 
and catered for. 
The two boys have brought their NZ Rugby 
trading cards and each of them have a fine 
collection of pictures and statistics of all the 
Super Rugby players, and they double up with 
separate cards if they are All Blacks. Then 
there are even more cards for game breakers 
and special players. It all adds up to about two 
hundred and forty cards for a complete set. 
It is a really good marketing plan for the 
makers of these trading cards as they are not 
trading cards as such, because they are not 
given away with a product. I suppose they are 
trading cards in the fact that kids can trade 
them between themselves – what we used to 
call swapping. The whole concept works on 
peer pressure, as the kids compete to build up 
their collections. The cards are sold in sealed 
packs of nine cards and you do not know 
which players you have got until you open the 
packet. Obviously you have to buy more cards 
than a full set as you get so many double-ups. 
And then, of course there is the essential 
album to put them in. They are not cheap and 
post and packing is highly charged. 
What a money spinner – I wish I had thought 
of it. 
 
Food for thought, eh? 

Page 3 Issue 221 

Purangi Kiwi and Kokako News - What a 
Hoot - A Kokako Kahoot! (Louise McLay) 

Rotary News (Mel Cook) 
On Tuesday 3 July, the Inglewood Rotary club welcomed members and guests to witness the passing 
of the Presidential Chain from Past President Dennis Eales to incoming President Gloria O’Dowd for 
the 2018/2019 year. The Rotary Club has committed to continue working to support the local 

community including Marinoto Rest Home and Hospital, The Taranaki Retreat and The Community Fridge, to 
mention just a few worthy organisations. A highlight of 
the very enjoyable Changeover Night, was a photo show 
of the two years of President Dennis' term of office. 
If you would like more information or be part of 
Inglewood Rotary Club and become involved in our 
community we would love to hear from you. 
Inglewoodrotaryclubtaranaki@gmail.com 

Above: The Incoming Board of Directors: Jim Shepherd, Mel 
Cook, President Gloria O'Dowd, Bill O'Dowd, Kevin Walsh, 
Stuart Twaddle, Dennis Eales. Absent Warren Poehler 

Las t  Wednesday  twe l ve 
youngsters and three of their 
adults had a hoot playing Kokako 
Kahoot at the Inglewood library. 

Purangi Kiwi Project, celebrating its recent successful 
release of Kokako birds at Purangi, ran the quiz. Light 
hearted and fun, the answers were to be found in the brief 
introduction and video clip, then it was into the game. The 
participants were great sports, learning a bit more about 
this magical bird, along the way. Though a couple of 

questions were a 
bit tricky! The 
result s were 
stunning and 
virtually everyone 
went home with a 
wee prize (or had 
eaten it before 
home). Way to 
go Inglewood!  
P.S. At the time of going to print eight birds had been translocated from 
Little Barrier/Hauturu Island to Purangi; and the specialist catchers were 
already out on the Island to catch more - the last lot for 2018. Fingers 
crossed for another successful mission! We will keep you posted!  

Lions News (Viv Adamson) 
The Inglewood Lions July business night 
was busy with the new chairman’s and 
their committees organising coming 

events, induction of another new Lions member 
and it was also another night for donations of funds 
to Taranaki  projects. 
From the proceeds of another successful 
Inglewood Lions book fair a cheque for $1700 was 
presented to Peter Ayles, who was representing 
the Taranaki Rural Support, and a cheque for 
$1700 was presented to Christina Houghton and 
Bruce Findlay who were representing the Taranaki 
Air Ambulance. 
The Lions are holding the Senior Citizens Winter 
Christmas Dinner on Tuesday July 24 at the 
Inglewood Club at 12 noon. The cost is $15.00 per 
person for the meal. If you wish to attend this 
dinner please contact Graham Steele 0273430970. 

Our Inglewood Lions 
annual fertiliser drive 
is underway. The 
order forms can be 
found in this issue of 
the Moa Mai l . 
Deadline for orders is 
27 July with delivery 
on Saturday 4 August. 
F o r  f u r t h e r 
information on the 
Inglewood Lions Club 
c o n t a c t  V a n d a 
Robinson 7568361 or 
P e t e r  W i n t e r 
7520167. 

Land Girls to Visit a Calf Rearing 
Shed (Claire Butler) 

Taranaki LandGirls invite you to 
visit a working calf rearing shed at 
343 Kelly Rd, Lepperton, 9.00am on 
Sunday 29 July. Our host has been 
raising calves for 17 years and has 

plenty of useful tips to share. Whether you’re 
raising two, ten or a 100 calves, many of the same 
principles apply. Even if you aren’t raising any 
calves at all, this visit will give an interesting insight 
into an aspect of farming that is part and parcel of 
our dairy industry. Please bring warm clothes and 
wear clean boots. Anyone who has visited a calf 
shed or had any contact with other calves should 
disinfect their boots to minimise the risk of 
transferring any sicknesses. $5 pp at the 
door. RSVP by Friday 27 July to Shonagh Hopkirk, 
7520889, shopkirk@gmail.com.  
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Above: Wendy Otene (Lions), Peter Ayles (Taranaki Rural Support) Christina Houghton and Bruce 
Findlay (Taranaki Air Ambulance) 

Gardening with Clueless 

Durham WI News (Christine Fitz Patrick) 

Winter is here but just because 
the rain, wind and cold have 
arrived doesn’t mean you can’t 
still have a great indoor herb 
garden. Indoor herbs are 
lusciously green and wonderfully 
fragrant, and also add to those 
winter stews, soups, pastas. 
The best herbs to grow inside are: 
Basil, Chives, Parsley, Sage, 
Thyme, Mint and Rosemary. 
Not the best time to start from 
seed it is better to either start 
with seedlings or an established 
herb plant. 

Most herbs need about six to eight hours of sunlight a day. Light is like food for plants so remember to make sure 
yours get their daily dose of vitamin D. Those herbs that need it the most are basil, rosemary and sage. 
Herbs need room to grow. As a rule of thumb most seedlings will probably need to be re-potted into containers 
two to three times bigger. Around 21 degrees is an ideal indoor temperature for most herbs. They love a little 
humidity, place a bowl of water beside the pots. Don’t overwater indoor herb plants as this can stunt growth and 
lead to rot. Generally, try to water only when the soil just below the surface is dry. 
Short on sunlight? Rotate the herbs to ensure all sides get sunlight. When re-potting your herbs opt for a 50/50 
combination of potting soil mix and compost. Herbs don’t mind a good hack so can be cut back to third or half. 
So get those herbs in the kitchen close at hand for all those yummy recipes.  
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The well-known maxim – you can’t judge a 
book by its cover was reinforced multiple 
times by the clever examples we saw. 

Created from discarded books to become art works and 
sentimental mementos books took on new appearances 
by having their pages cleverly folded. Sonya Drummond, 
accompanied by her daughter Baylee, shared some of 
the results of this popular handcraft. Sonya began her 
paper folding book art hobby to help pass the time while 
watching cricket games. There was an Ed 
Sheeran silhouette, tiki, poppy, hearts, words 
and script. Some of the examples were 
combinations of cutting and folding and the 
intricate designs require patterns to be 
followed. It made the simple hedgehog 
creations of last year seem very straight 
forward indeed. 
Diane Lithgow chaired in the absence of our 
President and Christine Miller acted as 
secretary. Reports were given on catering for 
the South Western Three Wheelers Glitz and 
Glamour function, attending the Lower 
Mangorei Institutes High tea (where guests 
were entertained by a special Celebrity Chase 
featuring personalities Donald Trump, Lorraine 
Downs, Dolly Parton and Clarke Gayford). Gift 
packs were also delivered to Women’s refuge 
and several members have been volunteering 
to listen to reading at Norfolk School. 

Inglewood Lions Club 
Fertiliser Drive 

Saturday 4th August 2018 
Delivered Free 

Payment with order please 
 

 All profits to Inglewood Community Projects 
 

_______ Sacks Osflo Fowl Manure @ $10.00 $__________ 
_______ 10 kgs Garden Mix @ $16.00 $__________ 
_______ 10kgs Lawn Fertiliser @ $16.00 $__________ 
_______ 10kgs Blood & Bone @ $20.00 $__________ 
_______ 20kgs Lime @ $8.00   $__________ 
_______ 5kgs Citrus @ $9.00 $__________ 
_______ 40ltr bags Compost (Tui Organic) @ $11.00 $__________    

Name _________________________ 
Address _________________________    Total  $__________ 
  _________________________ 

  

Please return this order form to Fun Ho! Toys 
25 Rata Street, Inglewood - Ph 7567030 by Friday 27th July 2018 
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Simon Bridges Visits Inglewood (Tracey Rees) 
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Lucky Mork the Morepork (Gail Simons) 

National’s leader Hon Simon Bridges visited 
Inglewood on Monday 9 July for a public meeting with 
the Inglewood community. Over 120 residents 
attended the late afternoon meeting. 

Hon Simon Bridges said his objectives was to listen to the 
community and get people to know him as the new leader 
of the National Party. His roadshow has seen him visit 
many rural provincial areas and he has been exceptionally 
pleased with the turn out and positive support for his 
leadership. 
While in Inglewood he found time to stop in at Fun Ho! 
Toy Museum with Barbara Kuriger. 

Ends July 25th 2018 

Meet Mork the 
Morepork. Stoney 
Oaks found him 
sitting stunned on 
the side of the 
road recently, 
obviously having 
been hit by a 
vehicle. They have 
been looking after 
him for the past 
five days feeding 
him mince with a 
pair of tweezers. 

He needs to be wrapped in a towel first to keep his sharp claws 
under control but he is doing well at the moment so hopefully 
when fully recovered he can be released where found. 

Inglewood Rugby League 
Sea Eagles 

(Stacey O’Carroll-Makiri) 
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The Inglewood Rugby 
League Club started 
up in 2017 after being 
in recession for 20+ 
years. Last year in a 

20 year old uniform three times too 
big for the kids they had an under 7s 
team participating in the Taranaki 
Junior rugby league tournament, they 
lost every game but had lots of fun. 
This year they entered two teams 
under 7s and under 9s, and with 

funding assistance from Southern 
Trust were able to purchase new 
uniforms and equipment to assist in 
the player’s development. 
On Sunday 1 July both teams 
played in the Taranaki Junior 
Festival Day with the under 7s 
winning the tournament and the 
Most Valuable Player for under 7s 
grade named was also from the 
team “Ngakahu Mathieson”. 
Though the season has come to an 
end they would like to invite any 
new players and or community 
interest to our Facebook group: 
Inglewood Rugby League (Jnr) for 
all information and contacts. They 
are hoping to enter under 7s, 
under 9s, under 11s and Masters 
(35 years+) teams next year into 
the local Taranaki competitions. 
A big thankyou to all the player of 

the day sponsors (Inglewood New World, 
New Plymouth McDonalds, New Plymouth 
Burger King), and funders Tag oil and 
Southern Trust. 

Above: Ngakahu Mathieson  
Most Valuable Player 

Above: Under 7’s and 9’s 



Norfolk WI News (Maureen Bunn) 
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The July meeting was held at President Maureen 
Bunn’s home, with a good attendance. Motto:  When 

Irish eyes are smiling, they are up to something. Roll Call: A 
humorous family incident, brought many and various stories over the 
years. Arrangements were made for the visit to the Mangorei WI 
luncheon and business attended to. Donations were made to 
Marinoto, Medical Research Scholarship and South Pacific Fund. 
The guest speaker was Mr Raul Matea, a Bee Keeper who has just 
returned from an Apiarist Convention in Australia, where over 600 
worldwide met, to exchange knowledge about this fascinating farming. This 
little bee is so vital to our existence and wellbeing. Raul is a rather broad 
speaking Hungarian, but they were very interested in his story. Bees hibernate 
in the winter so the workers, who must feed the Queen bee are fed 50 kgs of 
sugar and water. Hives can die if hungry or cold. 21 days is the normal life of 
a bee. Each hive is worth $800 - $1000 and to hire for pollination of fruit or 
flowers costs $250. Queen bees are bred at Tarata, a very scientific 
operation. Honey from the hives is harvested in their factory in Stratford, 
where it is tested and bottled. There is a sale for comb honey in Japan too. 
Plus they export bumble bees. Bees can smell, but this can be fatal if they feed 
on opossum lures week after week, then suddenly the cyanide is introduced 
and the bees take that back to the hive. A few years ago after a bad flood, ten 
beautiful hives were washed away on the Waitara River banks near Raul’s home, years of care and breeding gone. 
They were able to see the Bees through a glass frame. Next meeting is the birthday outing, and hope to visit the 
factory to follow the journey to its conclusion. Many thanks again Raul for your address and your gift of honey. To 
conclude Betty W read from Home and Country magazine and a lovely afternoon tea and chat time was enjoyed. 

Handyman Available 
Fencing, decking, guttering 

Sheds/Haybarns and house repairs Small 
Plumbing jobs 

Gardening and pruning 
Small concrete jobs 

Merv 027 481 1882 or 7566335 
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Inglewood and 
Districts RSA 
Join the RSA 
Membership 

$20.00 
Pins and Badges at 

Fun Ho! Toys 
Support your local 

RSA 

Carpenter 
 

Home 
 Maintenance 

 

  

General Repairs 
40 years 

experience 
No Job to small 
Fences - Decks 
Retaining Walls 

Reasonable 
Rates 

  

Call John 
0274570279 

What’s on and 
Coming Events 
 

Please advise of your event 
7567030  moamail@funho.com 
 

Fritz Reuter Gallery 
Community Art (Rear Gallery) 
Open Daily 10.00am - 4.00pm 
 

Fun Ho! Toy Museum 
Daily 10.00am - 4.00pm 
 

Inglewood Heritage Centre 
“The Greatest Show On Earth” 
Daily 10.00am - 4.00pm 
 

Seniors Over 60’s at the Club 
Tuesdays 1.00pm 
Miriam 7567215 
 

Lions Senior Citizens Winter 
Christmas Dinner  
Tuesday 24 July noon $15 pp  
Contact Graham 027 343 0970 
 

Lions Fertiliser Drive 
Order deadline 27 July 
Delivery Saturday 4 Aug 
Order Fun Ho! Toys 7567030 
 

Ing First July IA5 
Mid Winters Christmas Dinner 
Inglewood Club 
Wednesday 25 July $35pp 
Start 5.30pm - Dinner 7.00pm  
Katrina 0272498025 
 

Crop Swap Saturday 28 July 
Waitoriki Hall - Set up 10.00am 
Gold coin donation appreciated 
Jayne 06 756 6192  
 

LandGirls Visit to Calf Rearing 
Shed - Sun 29 July 9.00am 
Shonagh 7520889 
 

Cue Auditions - Death Knell 
Sun 29 July 11.00am 
Lois Sibtsen 027 2491485 
 

Inglewood Club AGM 
Sun 29 July 1.00pm 
All members welcome! 
 

Burger Bonanza 
First of a series of fun and 
inspirational events introducing 
you to plant based cooking  
Saturday 18 August Mamaku 
Centre 2.00 -5.00pm  
Simone 0297787003 
 

Studio 64  
Gilly Darby and Vikki Clayton 
Saturday 6 October  

Fencing 
Conventional, Electrics, Residential etc 

Plus Farm Building Repair Work 
Free Quotes 

 Andy Kennedy 0274921336 

  

Blue Mountain Sewing 
Alterations and Dressmaking 

We offer and cover a wide range of 
alterations and repair,  

along side dressmaking 
Light Upholstery 

Cottons, Pins, Needles and Buttons for sale 

 Prompt friendly Service 
Colleen 

 Ph 06 7568284 
0279 100199 

Winter Hours 
 Closed Mondays 

Open Tuesday to Friday 9.00am-5.00pm 
 Saturdays 9.00am-12.00pm 

Norfolk School Board of Trustees 
Casual Vacancy for an elected 
trustee. A casual vacancy has 
occurred on the Board of Trustees 
for an elected parent representative. 
The board has resolved under 
section 105 of the Education Act 
1989 to fill the vacancy by selection. 
If ten percent or more of eligible 

voters on the school roll ask the board, within 28 days of 
this notice being published, to hold a by-election to fill the 
vacancy, then a by-election will be held. 
Any eligible voter who wishes to ask the board to hold a 
by-election should write to: Chairperson, Board of 
Trustees, Norfolk School, 6 Norfolk Road, RD8, 
Inglewood 4388. By: August 15th, 2018. 

Annual General Meeting 
Sunday 29th July 2018 

Commencing at 1.00pm sharp 
All members welcome! 
Donna Baker - President 

35 Moa Street 
Inglewood 

06 756-7101  

For Sale 
Pea Vine 

Straw 
Large Squares 

Ex Quality 
 

Johnston 
Contracting 

Ltd 
 

Phone Jock 
0274482335 
or 7567266 

Photo News 
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Above: Six Sommerset residents and their carer came 
to take a walk down memory lane visiting Fun Ho! 
Toys. They took heaps of photos and had lots of laughs 
and also thought The Greatest Show On Earth was an 
excellent display  
Right:  Inglewood Squash Club recently hosted a ‘B’ 
Grade tournament sponsored by Primo Wireless. Many 
excellent matches were evenly contested and there 
were a number of exhausted bodies after three days of 
play. Players from around the Central area entered, 
along with a young fifteen year old, from Napier, who 
displayed his skills at a high level. Very pleasing to have 
six of our own club Juniors competing at different 
levels, many claiming prizes at the prize giving. A great 
future for the club. Photo Back Row - Dane Kendall, 
Diane Holton, Te Arani Davie, Joanne Jackson. Front 
Row - Inglewood Juniors- Brianna See, Tia Pauro, 
Jessica Wood. 
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